
SMPTO Meeting Minutes

3/29/22 Zoom

1) Call to order/welcome:

The meeting was started at 6:05pm. In attendance were: Brooke Butler (President), Sara

Faller-Bowermaster (Co-Treasurer), Victoria Christen (Co-Treasurer), Jaclyn Prague (Co-VP IFES), and

Charlie Bailey (Co-VP IFES),  Bridgette Wickard (Co-VP Rice), Christina Wilson (Co-VP Rice), David Boley

(Principal, Rice), and Katie Kalata (Secretary).  Two parents were also present.

2) Minutes: The minutes were reviewed and approved with a motion by Victoria, seconded by Christina.

3) Principals Report

Rice: Spring pictures are coming up. Individual and class pictures will be taken on Monday. Kindergarten

registration will be from April 5th-April 7th. Field trips are returning this year. Kindergarten will go to

Chocolate World. 1st grade will go to the zoo. 2nd grade will go to Indian Echo Caverns.

4) Budget

Overall balance at the end of February was $51, 923.

A motion to approve the budget was made by Bridget, seconded by Jaci

5) Correspondence: None

7) Chair/Committee Reports/Updates

IFES Bookfair: The IFES bookfair brought in over $12,000 in sales. The school earned approximately

$6,000 in scholastic dollars which can be used to purchase magazines, books, and other supplies. This

was the first time we have used the e-wallet. This seemed to go well. Ideas were suggested for future

sales. A lot of students tend to be drawn to the non book items. It was suggested to put these items out

only when parents are able to shop.

Stock the Teachers’ lounge: Went well at both schools. Mr. Boley mentioned it was appreciated at Rice

and all the food/drinks were “cleaned out”.

9) New Business

Elections: Brooke introduced Sheri Bock, candidate for Co-VP at Rice. Sheri has 4 kids and has

volunteered for several events.

Grant Request: Mrs. Lutz at Rice requested  art supplies. Mr. Boley is going to look into the budget to

make sure there aren’t more funds available. There was a motion to approve made by Charlie with a

second by Victoria pending Mr. Boleys review of the school budget.

Bubbling Over/Forge Ahead: The 2nd grade team would like to go bowling. There is a t-shirt contest for

the Bubbling Over t-shirt. Mr. Boley also asked about ice cream. There are some budgeting issues.

Victoria will look into the budgeting issues. Mrs. Reed was not present to discuss Forge Ahead.



Teacher Appreciation Week: We discussed several option for Teacher Appreciation week. There is $1,500

budgeted for the week.

Donut Fundraiser: Decided to sell Krispy Kreme Doughnuts. Presale will be until April 23rd. We will pick up

the doughnuts on the morning of “Almost” Mayfair and then distribute the doughnuts at “Almost” May

Fair. Discussed pricing. Glazed doughnuts will be sold for $10/dozen and chocolate frosted/crème filled

will be sold for $15/dozen.

10) Open Floor

One parent joined late and asked how information about the meetings were distributed to parents. We

discussed Facebook site and also goal to send information via email.

A motion to adjoin the meeting was made by Charlie and seconded by Sarah. The meeting ended at

6:40pm

The next meeting will be on Tuesday, April 19th at 6pm.


